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October 13, 2022 
 
 
Melanie A. Bachman, Esq. 
Executive Director/Staff Attorney 
Connecticut Siting Council 
10 Franklin Square 
New Britain, CT  06051 
 
Re: EM-VER-011-211004 – Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless 

Telecommunications Facility, 12 Burr Road, Bloomfield, Connecticut 
 

Completion of Construction 
 
Dear Ms. Bachman: 

The purpose of this letter is to notify the Siting Council that construction activity 
associated with the above-referenced Cellco facility modification has been completed. 

As required by the Council’s approval, attached is a letter from Infinigy, dated October 5, 
2022, verifying that Cellco’s facility modifications were completed in accordance with the July 
2, 2021 Mount Analysis Report by Maser Consulting. 

If you have any questions or need any additional information regarding this facility, 
please do not hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

 
Kenneth C. Baldwin 

Attachment 
Copy to: 

Aleksey Tyurin 

 
 
 
 
 

KENNETH C. BALDWIN 
 
280 Trumbull Street 
Hartford, CT 06103-3597 
Main (860) 275-8200 
Fax (860) 275-8299 
kbaldwin@rc.com 
Direct (860) 275-8345 
 
Also admitted in Massachusetts 
and New York 
 

  



October 5, 2022 

RE: RE:  FCCA Close Out Letter 
Verizon Site Name: Bloomfield 2 CT 
Verizon Site ID: 468216 
SBA Communications Corp: CT13548-S 
Site Address: 12 Burr Rd 

Bloomfield, CT  06002 

To whom it may concern, 

Infinigy has conducted a post-construction review and evaluation of the site referenced above.  Infinigy has prepared 
the drawings for the aforementioned site and as such, we have conducted a final site review for the sole purpose to 
verify that the installation was completed in accordance with the site plans which included the following modification. 

• Install (1) SitePro1 P/N: PRK-1245 kit - 3'-4" ± below standoff arm.

• Install (1) 12’-6” long 2.0" STD pipe per sector, located 2'-0" above existing horizontal.

Based on our review of the signed and sealed construction documents for this site issued by Infinigy (Revision 1, 
09/22/2021), and the as‐built drawings and post construction photographs provided by the contractor, it is our opinion 
that the site was built in general conformance with the site plans as prepared by Infinigy and complied with the 
recommendations in the 07/02/21 Maser Consulting Connecticut mount analysis. 

Chris Warren, P.E. 
Chief Engineer 

10/5/22


